
Odell Park Centennial Project Meeting Minutes 
December 4, 2007 

 
Present: 
Tom Charbono, Mike Mullavey, Sarah Stanley, Melissa Rizzo 
 
Treasurer’s Report: $2400 in checking 
 
Updates: 

1. Ron O’Keefe from the Local Government Center visited last week and spoke with 
Tom about the fence issue. He says that since we have an existing fence, to 
remove it might be a liability concern. Therefore, we will look to replace the 
existing fence.  

2. Mike Mullavey to meet with Winni. River Trail Committee next week 
3. The NH Charitable Fund Grant was accepted and money was disbursed to Game 

Time for the playground equipment. We need to accept delivery of the equipment 
before 12/31/07. Tom will talk with high school about arranging for some 
students who need to do community service to be able to come and help.  

4. We need to find a committee member to organize a “community build” project for 
the playground. The committee decided on a date of June 7th as the target date for 
this event.  

5. We need an additional $22,000 for resurfacing of the playground area, oversight 
of the playground installation, and additional equipment. Mike has written a grant 
to FSB and we have $10,000 in the trust fund that we can use.  

6. Melissa brought in the grants that Jess Maehr had found that might be of interest 
to the committee. Mike has them in a binder and is going to discuss them with 
Dan Morin. We need a committee member to take lead on grant writing.  

7. Mike suggested that we look to PSNH for a grant for the park.  
8. Mike suggested that we make t-shirts for the OPCP.  
9. Next Meeting….January 8th, 11am 


